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Dear  
 
Freedom of Information request 
 
Thank you for your email of 1 January. I apologise for the delay in responding to you. 
 
You asked: 
 
Please can you tell me (i) the cost of the NYE fireworks, (ii) the company who fired them, and (iii) 
the total cost to police event. 
 
In response to the first part of your request regarding the cost of the event, we have decided that 
this information is exempt from release into the public domain by virtue of the exemptions 
provisions under section 22(1) and 43(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, which relate to 
information intended for future publication, and commercial interests.   
 
I have explained our decision to withhold this information in detail in the Annex to this letter, but 
we have decided that the disclosure of this information at the present time would be likely to 
prejudice the commercial interests of the GLA, particularly in relation to the details of the 
procurement for services and sponsorship in connection with the NYE’s events for 2015 and 2016.  
The GLA has however already published parts of the Mayoral Decisions that relate to the New 
Year’s Eve celebrations on our website to ensure that its decision making in this matter is 
transparent. These decisions can be found on our website via the links below: 
MD1277 - Approval of a 3 year plan and budget allocation for New Year’s Eve. 
MD1387 - Decision to introduce paid-for ticketing for New Year’s Eve. 
 
I can also confirm that the GLA budget for the NYE event covers the costs associated with 
stewarding, fencing and barriers, site equipment, health and safety, and traffic management, in 
addition to the creative programme, lighting, sound and the fireworks themselves.   
 
The revenue from ticket sales (after VAT and handling fees) covered the costs associated with the 
ticketing operation and the additional infrastructure required to support it – e.g. ticket printing and 
distribution, ticket scanning, additional signage, barriers, stewards, toilets.   
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In response to the second part of your request, Jack Morton Worldwide were contracted by the 
GLA as the event production company in-charge of delivering the New Year’s Eve Fireworks event 
for 2014.  
 
Finally, we can also confirm that the policing arrangements for New Year’s Eve are handled by the 
Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) as part of their usual NYE operation. The GLA does not pay for 
policing separately.  Details about the overall policing cost for NYE would therefore be held by the 
MPS.   
 
I hope that you find this information of interest.  If you have any further questions relating to this 
matter, please contact me, quoting the reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

  
Senior Events Officer 
 
 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
complaints procedure, available at: http://www.london.gov.uk/mayor-assembly/gla/governing-
organisation/freedom-information. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 







 

 
 

 

the community as a whole if the information is released or not. The ‘right to know’ must be 
balanced against the need to enable effective government and to serve the best interests of the 
public. 

In this case, it is felt that the public interest – the best interests of the people and communities 
of London – is best served by ensuring that the GLA is achieve value-for-money in securing 
contracts and sponsorship for the New Year’s Eve celebrations. 

The public interest would not be met if the GLA released information that could result in the 
expenditure of further public money - disclosure by the GLA would be likely to have a 
detrimental effect on the procurement of services provided by third party contractors and on the 
potential sponsorship secured for the New Year’s Eve events. 

Similarly, it would not be in the public interest to release information that would affect the free 
and fair competition of competing private commercial businesses in an open marketplace.  

A deferred publication date was agreed to protect these commercial interests and prevent 
compromising this process. 

It is important to stress however that the information requested will be released by the GLA and 
we do not seek to prevent its eventual release into the public domain. These provisions are 
engaged to ensure that this publication can be carried out in accordance with decisions that had 
been made before the request had been received. 

 

 

 

 




